
 

God is Moving on Behalf of the Orphanage 
Armed gangs are strong against the Haitian people. God’s grace and mercy are 
stronger for the Haitian people. Armed gangs are blocking roads, randomly 
killing, and kidnapping pastors and anyone else they can ransom  for a few 
dollars. However, God has intervened on behalf of the orphanage. Pastor 
Aladin Calixte reported that the roadblocks and shooting near the orphanage 
have stopped. People are able to leave their homes. Street vendors are able to 
setup and sell their goods. The orphanage school will restart on Monday. Peo-
ple who left because of dangers are returning home. Construction will resume 
in late March if peace is maintained in the area. Pastor Aladin Calixte is prais-
ing and thanking God for your many prayers. Please continue to pray for all of 
Haiti. 
 

God is Making a Way in the Wilderness 

 

Roads have become too dangerous to try sneaking through roadblocks as Pas-
tor Wisny Exima did to get these uniforms, food, school supplies,  and other 
needs to Marre Blanche. Learn more as this story continues… 
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Daily hot meals put smiles on 
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Thank You for Your Prayers and Support! 
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Save the Date: April 14, 2022 

“Building Hope for the Future  
of Children in Haiti”  
Fundraising Dinner  

 
Capitol Plaza Hotel and Convention Center  

Jefferson City, Missouri          6:30 pm  

Make a Difference! 

Sponsor a child! 
https://www.hope4caribbeankids.org/sponsorship/ 

Non-Profit Best  
of Jefferson 
City Hall of 

Fame 

A Way in a Wilderness Continued... 
To avoid taking unnecessary risks,  Pastor Wisny Exima discovered a mountain route 

high above Port-au-Prince to transport $2,000 worth of food for one month. If he 

were traveling the regular route he could transport a two-month supply. This moun-

tain trek is narrow with little traction. On this trip a truck ahead of him slid off the 

mountain and into a pond. The driver was seriously hurt, but alive. His next hurdle 

was the road up the mountain from Jacmel to Marre Blanche, to our school campus, 

where it had been raining and dangerous. He constantly says how much he appreci-

ates all of your prayers. 
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Droughts Remain a Threat 
Storing enough water to get Marre Blanche through their periodic droughts con-

tinues to be a problem. The men in the 

photo are using PVC pipe to repair the 

aqueduct. Their only source of water 

is from rain transported through the 

pipes, into a cistern under one floor, 

and retrieved by a generator powered 

pump. For weeks the cistern was dry. 

Their crops suffered. In order to pre-

pare school food, they borrowed wa-

ter from other cistern owners. 

Pastor Wisny was in the white 

truck. His traveling assistant, 

Freud Ogisma, took the photos. 
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